FACULTY SENATE MEETING

Wednesday, November 10, 2004

Biology 209
3:00 P.M.
In attendance: Ahlawat, Arvanitis, Compte, Conjura, Curtis, Edelbach, Gorman, Gosselin, Hagedorn, Hernandez, Hohmuth, Kamber, Kang, Karsnitz, Knox, Koch, Konzal, Kravitz, Li, Lovett, McMahan, G. Miller, R. Miller, Nicolosi, Norris, Norvell, O’Connell, Palmer, Petroff, Rice, Robertson, Ryan, San Pedro, Steinberg, Vandegrift, Venturo, and Word.  
Excused: Clydesdale, Leake, Leven, Pollock, Preti, Rossi-Miller.  
Absent: Carroll
ANNOUNCEMENTS
The Faculty Senate will be co-sponsoring an open forum on Administrative Assigned Time on Wednesday, November 17, 2004.

Michael Robertson displayed and explained the budget for the Faculty Senate.

MINUTES

It was moved by Cindy Curtis and seconded by Teresa San Pedro to approve the minutes of the October 13, 2004, meeting as submitted.  Motion passed.
REPORTS OF WORKING GROUPS

There are now 8 working groups, of which 3 have completed their work for Senate approval:

1. Communication and Community – chaired by Tom Hagedorn

Suggestions presented:
A. Proposes a Senate newsletter.  The Faculty Senate supported this endeavor.

2. Intellectual Climate – chaired by Annie Nicolosi (see report that was distributed at the meeting).  Suggestions presented:

A. Thanks to a bequest from Mildred Dahne, class of 1932, the college has established an annual academic excellence award of $8000 for departments and academic programs. It will be faculty run and determined.  Michael Robertson will ask for volunteers for the Mildred Dahne Award Committee.  
B. Proposal to select two Faculty Senate Scholars per year from the TCNJ faculty to present their work to the campus community.  

After considerable discussion, there was a straw poll taken to determine if we should move ahead with the model as presented (19 votes) or should we revamp this proposal (15 votes.)  Given the closeness of the vote, it was decided the committee, with the addition of Jean Konzal, should revisit the proposal and present a revised plan at the next Faculty Senate meeting.  
3. State and External Support – chaired by Michael Robertson.  Michael distributed a memo regarding this.
After discussion, it was agreed that the working group would revise the proposal and submit it at a later Senate meeting.  

REPORTS FROM STANDING COMMITTEES

Brief reports were given on the Committee on Academic Programs (by Debbie Compte), Committee on Faculty Affairs (by Annie Nicolosi) and the Committee on Students & Campus Community Committee (by Glenn Steinberg).

Tom Hagedorn, reporting for the Committee on Planning & Priorities, brought two items to receive a formal response from the Faculty Senate. 

1. “Criteria for the Closure of Academic Programs, Academic Centers, and Nonacademic Programs.”  Discussion ensued, particularly on department closings.  It was proposed that Ralph Edelbach and Michael Robertson will make revisions to the document and send it to the Senate for review before the next meeting.

2. Provost’s “Proposal Regarding Planning Councils.”  After extensive discussion, it was decided that an open meeting of the Senate Executive Board would be held on 11/19/04 to come up with recommendations regarding this document.  All members of the Senate were encouraged to attend.  
The next full Faculty Senate meeting will be Wednesday, December 8, 2004, 3:00 – 4:20, in BI 209.

Respectfully submitted,

Paulette LaBar

Faculty Senate Staff Secretary
